
 

     Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa…ʻAnoʻai                        
  
“e ho`omalu i na kuleana o Kukaniloko no ka mea aloha no ho`i kakou ia lakou i na kau a kau…”         kanaiwa o ka pa`i `ana 

                “to protect the privileges of Kukaniloko because we love them for all time…"                                              Pepeluali 2k10 
                     Editor: Kalimapau 
 

Kupuna mahalo` ia Charter Members of 49 years:  Kupuna Rose Poepoe a me Kupuna Thomas Lopez 
 

 

HHHaaauuu`̀̀ooollliii   MMMaaakkkaaahhhiiikkkiii   HHHooouuu   222kkk111000   
 
Winter Solstice…mahalo to those who could be at kapa ahu awa, Kukaniloko on the morning of December 19, 2009  

  

                    
                                “to come home” is the connection and centering for our Hawaiian Nation... at the piko... 
                                                       
Mahalo piha to Gwen Kamisugi, HCCW Corresponding Secretary, who represented the Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa as she 
volunteered over 32 hours of her time to participate in a very special project for Moi Charles Lunalilo.  Kawaiaha'o Church 
hosted a special Ali'i Sunday recognizing King Lunalilo's birthday on January 31, 2010.  Rededication services over the 
refurbishing of the Lunalilo tomb and his Kahili were held after regular worship services.  Gwen dedicated her time to the 
refurbishing of his Kahili.  She received on behalf of the Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa a mahalo card along with a golden 
yellow and brown hulu lima from the renowned po`o hulu, Paulette Kahalepuna.   
 
HCCW Monthly Meeting ….There were no meetings on the second Wednesdays in December 2k9 and January 2010.   This 
coming Wednesday, February 10th, 2010 is our next scheduled dinner meeting at: 

 
Ige's Restaurant & 19th Puka 

98-761 Oihana Place/Ka`ahumanu Road 
Aiea, Hawai`i      96701-5315 

808 486-3500 
6:30 p.m. until pau 

(Across from Buzz's Steakhouse) 
 

The Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa will be greeting the New Year of 2010 in celebration with one another on 
February 10th, the second Wednesday, at 6:30 p.m.  The cost will be $20 per person for a buffet dinner.  You can pay our 
Treasurer, Maria Kaimipono Orr, upon your arrival.  
 
A great number of members were reached by phone to confirm attendance to our dinner.  Many were not at home and 
messages were left.  If you have not confirmed your attendance, please call Jo-Lin Kalimapau at (808) 625-7551 or send an e-
mail to kalimapau@hotmail.com.  The final count must be given to Ige's Restaurant by Monday, February 8th.  If you cannot 
attend, please call or send me an e-mail anyway so I know that everyone received this message.  Mahalo 
 
Nomination Committee… is seeking candidates for Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Historian, and Chaplain for the 
Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa for the 2010 term. If there is anyone who would like to be considered for an office by the 
nomination committee, please call Nolene Napua`omakekau Vaifale at 808-636-0042. The Committee has had only one 
response, for Chaplain.  Election by General Members (na lala `oiwi) who are present will take place after dinner.  Installation 
of the newly elected Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa Officers 2010 will follow.  Hope to see you there…We always have a good 
time! 
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